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new parking area.

Residents of Pugwash along with hospital staff, physi-
cians and patients were happy to see construction of
the new hospital get underway this summer. The site
of the new health care facility, located behind North
Cumberland Memorial Hospital, is now an active con-
struction site with installation of underground services,
construction of the building foundation and facility
walls, installation of the sprinkler tanks and paving the

New Pugwash Hospital Taking Shape

Construction is expected to be complete by late next
year. Patients and visitors are reminded to exercise
caution while on the hospital site during construction.

Everyone can follow progress of the construction this
winter by checking out the North Cumberland Memori-
al Hospital Facebook page for photos and video

| Eileen Maclsaac, NS Communications I

Santa Alertll

Look out for a rare sighting of Santa
Claus on Friday, December 3rd

Santa has been hard to find in public
this year, but we have good information
that he will touring around the Village
of Pugwash between 1pm and 2pm on
Friday. Look out for Santa and give
him a big wave as he goes by and he will
wave back.

How will you know where he is? Well,
we hear he will be driving in a big red
shiny truck. One that looks just like a
fire truck! You might hear him coming
by the sound of the air horn or the
truck's sound system.

Santa won't be getting out of the
truck, so you will have to just wave at
him this year. You can fefl him what
Eou would like for Christmas by mail.

etails on page 4.

North Cumberland Community Health
Foundation (NCCHF)

The NCCHF is excitedly watching the construction progress of our long
awaited and badly needed new health care facility. Having a modern, safe,
efficient to run, building with our primary health care and community
medical services under one roof has been a long time coming, and we
believe will have positive outcomes for recruiting health care professionals
to our thriving rural area.

NCCHTF has funded many thousands of dollars worth of needed medical
equipment for the hospital and palliative care service as well as yearly
contribution to Cumberland Health Care Bursary program.

This past June we were again able to hold our major annual fundraiser
Northumberland Links Golf Scramble (cancelled in 2020) raising approxi-
mately $9,500 - and totalling over $160,000 since it began. Huge thanks go
to Northumberland Links Golf Club for donating the use of the course, and
our many generous and loyal donors and supporters. All money we raise
supports local health care.

At our quarterly meeting in September we approved the purchase of re-
placing the current aging EKG machine at approximately $20,000.

All donations are greatly appreciated via: Memorial donations through all
local funeral homes, at NCMH reception desk, to our address at PO Box
175, Pugwash or by etransfer to: ncchf2020@gmail.com.

Please send any related info or questions directly to econrad@seaside.ns.ca

l Beryl MacLean |
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PUCHASE &' FARMERS
MARKET

Happy Holidays from the Pugwash
Market Membership and Board of
Directors.

The Pugwash Market has had a very
busy season with an average of 800
visitors every Saturday morning
throughout our tourist season. With all
covid protocols in place we were
again able to count the numbers com-
ing in and have an idea of how many
people we draw into the Village.

We are working on some big projects
this year that have been in the devel-
opment stage and are finally coming
to fruition. The big one is the Solar
Market Project. We are excited to
share that we will be installing solar
panels on the south facing roof of the
market building that will net-zero our
markets electric use and also elimi-
nate the power bill for the neighboring
Pugwash Library building. We have

Market.

care and stay well.

Market Projects
Moving Forward

berland Solar who has generously
donated a large amount of labour to
have this project go forward. The Mar-
ket is also thinking accessibility and
has contracted Mike Cunningham to
bring in and compact crushed gravel
so that it is much easier for our cus-
tomers and vendors coming through
with mobility issues.

The Market has also been working
with Rising Tide Creative on a Digital
NS grant to re-brand and develop our
website and online presence. In the
spring you will see some new signage
popping up to direct customers the

It was a great 2021 season and we
are already in the planning stages for
our next great season!

Have a cozy winter everyone! Take

Marilyn & Friends Feral/
Stray Cat Spay and
Neuter Program

With the on-line auctions, donations of
refundables, donations as memorials, col-
lection jars ,and personal and group dona-
tions, the spay and neuter program is still
going strong averaging about 30 or more
cats every three months. About 30 kittens
found homes this summer after be-

ing fostered and socialized. Many adult
cats were also homed after being vetted.

We always need more foster homes, espe-
cially homes with no other pets. Food and
litter are supplied. If anyone might be in-
terested in fostering, please call me at 902
-694-0089. Sincere appreciation is extend-
ed to Northumberland Vets who truly go
above and beyond to support the program
in so many ways. A heartfelt thanks goes
out to every single person or group sup-
porting Marilyn & Friends in any and every
way. Have a wonderful Christmas and all

hired Patrick McKinnon with Northum-

| Jennifer Houghtaling |

the very best in 2022.

l Marilyn Williams I

Merry Christmas
from your Municipal
Councillor!

It has been quite the year
and | have been very busy
learning the difference be-
tween self-employment and
being an elected official and
trying to juggle all the spin-
ning plates of those two
worlds colliding.

My motivation comes from my community and how pas-
sionate people are who want to see Pugwash and area
thrive and | believe it certainly has been thriving this year
even through all the extra layer of covid protocols and
news stories that have broken hearts and divided friends,
we are a strong community supporting each other in eve-
ry way we can come up with.

As always, | am very interested in different perspectives
and invite anyone curious to reach out to me if you are
interested in what the Municipality does (or doesn't do!)
and would like to share your ideas. | can be reached at
902-297-1298 or jhoughtaling@cumberlandcounty.ns.ca

Jennifer Houghtaling

Message from your MLA

Merry Christmas and Happy Holidays to everyone with
extra wishes for a Happy New Year!

The past year has not been easy on any of us as we work
through what the reality of COVID-19 means to us and
our community. One thing | do know is that there’s no
place like Cumberland County to call home.

This fall was my first time sitting as an Independent MLA
in the House of Assembly! | was able to bring forward
serious issues facing our area like the need for funding
for the Chignecto Isthmus, the ability to travel across the
border for medical appointments, improving Adult Protec-
tion, prenatal education and programs, services for veter-
ans and brought up the need for a cancer clinic in the
Cumberland Regional Health Centre, and best of all, |
have news of a Christmas present for everyone here: the
Cobequid Pass tolls will be gone by Christmas!

Because | believe so much in our communities and the
people living here, | want to shine a light on behalf of all
of you, so please don't ever hesitate to reach out. | am
your elected member of the NS Legislature, and your is-
sues are my concern. | hope the holiday season finds you
and your families well and | look forward to working to-
gether in the new year!

Elizabeth Smith-McCossin
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Festival of Light 2021 - Light Up the Night!

We’re delighted
that National Com-
munities in Bloom
recognized Pug-
wash for two Out-
standing Achieve-
ment Awards:
Youth Involvement
and Heritage Con-
servation! Judged by two different national
committees, the awards recognize the sig-
nificance of community involvement in the
Pugwash Outdoor Art Gallery which will
see the addition of five new installations
this month.

The new art pieces are Sailor's Delight, an
acrylic/oil painting by Daniel Peck, located
at the Thomas More Catholic Hall on
Black St.; Three Cat Town, fibre art quilt
but Kelly Burgess, located at Sheryl's Bak-
ery on Durham St.; Spring Setting Day,
digital photograph by Shaun Whalen, lo-
cated at the Thinkers Lodge property, Wa-
ter St.; Belted Kingfisher, watercolour by
Brent Cottrill, located at Pugwash Ground
Search & Rescue on King St.; The Me-
chanic, acrylic painting by Louise Clouti-

er, located at Langille's Garage on Durham
St., in memory of Charles Langille. This
community heritage project will have 16
installations with the addition of these new
pieces by local artists of all ages.

Festival of Light 2021-Light up the Night!
CIB Winterscape volunteers have been
busy putting up lights, wreaths, and sea-
sonal greenery in the Village planters. Join
us in this season of restrictions and cancel-
lations in celebrating the season while
keeping safe in our own community.

We invite everyone to participate. Deco-
rate the exterior of your home/ business/
property with lights, installations and dec-
orations.

No need to register but let us know if:

* You have a favorite decorated
house/business
. You see someone who has made a

special effort
* You live off the beaten track and
don’t want to be missed

CIB judges will view the Village core and
area (South Pugwash, West Pugwash, and

Gulf Shore) in the evenings of December
12-18 looking for displays that bring a
smile to their faces and put a jingle in their
hearts. Winners and honourable mentions
will be announced December 20th on Pug-
wash Communities in Bloom Facebook
page. Prizes will be awarded. Contact Su-
san Webster, 902-297-6671,
suguy48@gmail.com or Norene Smiley,
902-297-8475, norene48@gmail.com.

CIB continues to appreciate the support to
grow the Pugwash community together
including sponsors, donors, businesses and
organizations. This year more than 140
people generously contributed to our suc-
cessful fundraising efforts. In particular
we’re grateful to Inn the Elms for sponsor-
ing two fundraising dinners. Contact Mary
Maron 902-257-2468, mary-
maron@hotmail.com to reserve for the
November 30th Elms dinner.

2022 has been proclaimed nationally and
by the Municipality as Year of the Garden.
Keep watch for surprises!

| Maureen Leahey

Donation Acknowledgment
Many thanks to the estate of Jessie Reid
for a donation towards the playground
project in Eaton Park.

A new belt swing seat has replaced a buck-
et seat, with more new items to come.

Free Wi-Fi

The Village offers free Wi-Fi access at:
Village Hall PugwashFreeWIFI
Password; none

Old CN Train Station Bell Aliant 7625
Password: 9022432544

Registered Charity Status
As a registered charity, the Village of Pug-
wash can now issue tax receipts for dona-
tions received.

A list of memorials given will be displayed
on a plaque at the Village Hall.

Pugwash Volunteer Fire Department Toonie Draw

The Pugwash Fire Department’s 50/50 Toonie
continues through the pandemic.

The number of drop boxes has changed over
the last few months, here is the up to date list:
Sunrise Country Market Port Howe, Langille’s
Automotive, Scotia Bank, O’Brien’s Pharmacy,
Pugwash Kwik Way, Langille’s Esso, Sheryl’s
Bakery & Café, The Lantern Restaurant, Cross-
roads, and the Sunset Community (for employ-
ees only).

Our website is getting plenty of hits, players
are checking the status of their number(s} and
when they are about to run out. The website
also shows our weekly winners and an up to
date list of rules. Please check out our site at
pugwashfire.tooniedraw.ca

The home page on the website shows when it
was last updated, which is normally done after
the Wednesday night draw, so if you have paid
during the week for future weeks, it won’t
show up until after the draw.

You can still contact us at pugwashfiretoon-
ie2016@gmail.com and we will get back to you
in 24-36 hours if you have any questions, or
call 902 243 2600 and leave us a message.

We are encouraging our registered players to
pre-pay in advance by placing bills or cheques
in the drop boxes. Remember to tell us your

number by applying a yellow sticker.

The draw takes place every Wednesday even-

ing shortly after 6pm. Members of the public

will be welcome to come along to the Fire

Station to witness
the draw after the
pandemic. Today we
are recording each
draw on a 30 second
movie, if anyone
would like to see it
we can provide a copy.

The weekly drawn number is also published on
our Facebook page at Pugwash Fire Depart-
ment Toonie Draw and on our website.

The Pugwash Fire Department would like to
thank everyone for their support with this
fundraising initiative and wish you good luck in

the weekly draws.
Andy Yarrow
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Ctnistmas - by - the - Sea 2021
Friday & Saturday, December 3rd & 4th

Due to government restrictions and concerns for public safety, this annual event is greatly reduced in scale this
year. There are some stores that will have special draws or sales as they feel appropriate. Please remember to
wear your face mask when out and about and in any crowds that don't allow for social distancing of 2m (6).
If you have any COVID-19 symptoms, stay at home and avoid close contact

with others in your home if you can.

w%g T We all look forward to a happy and healthy 2022 g%y AR
P A v 3 [N LN

Declared Christmas-by-the- Christmas Church Services |~ ‘ESE\E\LR."& ‘Christmas Tree —:
Sea participants. Wesley St Matthews United Church- || I
9pm Christmas Eve. Time to be con- | ! With help from Communities in :
Due to the rapid changes in cur- i|firmed. All welcome. 1 Bloom, this spring the Village plant- '
rent pandemic conditions, events 1 ed a blue spruce that will eventually
may be cancelled at any time. 46th ecumenical Christmas Eve Service [ !grow big enough to serve as the '

; community Christmas tree. Mean-
1while, we still need a nice big tree.
: Thanks to Thornton Moore for his

in Wallace. A previously recorded ser-
* Basic Spirit Fine Craft Gallery :|vice will be live streamed 7pm

- Holiday sale and Christmas Christmas Eve. + donations of the community and
freats  East Cumberland Lodge trees.

* Northumberland Vets - draw media and posters. 1 Thanks to Commissioner Mundle for
for customers and Dec. 4th ! digging the hole for the tree and
appointments 1getting it up in place. Village staff

* Pugwash Home Hardware - ! will decorate the tree which will be

; I : Q@ officially lit at 7pm December 3rd -
fHyer specials. Open 8am-5pm Cumber]_ and the 'rrag;'rional Iigh‘ring up time

]

1

]

]

1

1

1

1

* COmmU"""Y Tree llghhng - 7pm | More information to follow on social ] :
]

1

1

1

]

1

]

]

* Pugwash Legion - Sunset :
1

pibEhs :dur'ing Christmas-by-the-sea.
* Rebecca Silver Spray - craft & ,'_'.:.'_-.'_T_'.'_'.:.'__.:T_'.'_Tf.'_'.:.'_'.:f
Zage;i ggods. From 10am Friday Cu31bei|=-lan¢|11 i Hey kids! Did You Send !
aturda Parade of Lights i Your Letter to Santa Yet? :
* SeaSheerpparel and Gifts - : : 5 r n !
Two draws, 25% Christmas wear [ Go to the Municipality of Cum- | Tt's not too late. Be sure to include
clothing specials, treats for kid- ;[ berland County website to regis- | ;your home address and send your
dies ter your lights as a destination in |, letter to:

the county for all to see or to
find a map directing you to loca-
tions around the county for all
kinds of displays.

* The MacFarlane Lantern -

complimentary coffee & cookies Santa

Claus,
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North Pole,

. . . Canada

. At the time of going to print, the '
Merry Christmas 2021 event is to be confirmed. and he will |
and T Y N 4 write back! !
Seasons Greetings = Snowshoe Loan i:fScmfa loves to hear gbaut cgnd;en'lsﬁ
from the - Snowshoes and poles, donated by the | Ay ouSC oL, obDiesland SEnOol
i sactivities. Lett - ,
V" C o e . community health board, are freeto  : fg:ax;;isequﬁeirs/ﬂ?lzesfgﬁfa Cg‘r)\ !
lliage Commission ] borrow. They are available fromthe . ;r‘eply in 30 different languages! !
and staff - Village Hall. Please call ahead toar- | ; Hurry up and get your letter sent !
| range with the Clerk for pick up/ : - by December 12th to get to Santa !
]

| returns. | }in time for Christmas.







